
 
 

WCFFA ANNUAL MEETING 2023 

 

In case you weren’t able to attend our Annual Meeting – the first in four years due to COVID - we thought you 
might like to see the lovely appetizer board that was available from Shuksan Golf Club.  That was followed by an 
amazing 3-course dinner (with six selections) and chocolate cake or cheesecake.   

 

 
 

Karen Bellingar, outgoing Treasurer, helped us celebrate our 
Annual Meeting in style.  Karen was the driving force behind the 
venue, meal selection, memorial table, raffle prize table (along 
with Wendy Wefer-Clinton), table centerpieces (along with 
Jessica Koehler) and checking everyone in.  Jim DeWilde, 
incoming Treasurer, assisted with the guest list and who had to 
pay what amount – Tree Sale volunteers got in for ½ price, as 
well as helping check in attendees.  Everyone once checked in 
received an already prepared name tag along with two raffle 
tickets – one for the regular raffle table and the other for a 
Grand Prize raffle.   
 

Board member, David New, took on the task of being emcee 
and did a fantastic job keeping the program moving along and 
lots of interest in the raffle drawings.  Thanks for stepping in to 
do this Dave, it was much appreciated.   

 
 
 

 
 

Tom Westergreen, Membership Chair, gave a recap of membership 
over the past few years, pointing out that a number of people have 
us listed as a 2nd Chapter.   
 

We all welcomed new Whatcom Chapter members present since 
January 1, 2022.  All new members are listed below: 
John Reichstein, Molly Darr, Roger & Nancy Riffle, Ryan & Andrea 
Lindsay, Chris Elder, Michael Herrick, Rich & Kathleen Greenbaum, 
Dominic Moceri, Cindy & Joshua Telling, Scott & Margaret 
Hamstra and Brad & Cindy Osborne.   
 

Tom said the best way to find new members is to ask your 
neighbors or someone you know who has timberland to join.   

 

 

 

 

 

With over 20 prizes and 7 table centerpieces, more than ½ of 
attendees received a prize.   
 

Prizes included two Mason Bee Boxes donated by Jim Green, 
Nourse Tree Farm gift basket with canned goods from their 
Farm donated by David & Dar New plus WCFFA Hats, Ferndale 
Toffee, a shovel, lopper & folding saw, gloves, socks (Smokey 
the Bear and “May the Forest Be with You”), Shake ‘n Feed, 
Rose & Flower Care, a 100’ hose and two watering cans.   



 
Lisa Tiemersma, Tree Sale Chair, reported about an extremely successful Tree Sale selling 
over 23,429 trees this year involving 15 species and 342 orders.  It was the third year we 
have held the sale online, but this is the first year we made customers once again go through 
the line to have their trees individually wrapped for them.  The line was exceptionally short 
as folks spread out through the pickup time because they had already purchased their trees.  
Gross revenue from the sale was $28,245 with a net profit after tree purchases and other 
costs of $13,769.   
 
65 volunteers, mostly members, and 9 members of Mt. Baker FFA helped make this event a 
success for the 64th consecutive year.   
 
Mark your calendar for next year’s Sale – March 16, 2024.   

 
 

 
 

 

Current Vice President, Jan Vollmer, and Membership 
Chair, Tom Westergreen, both talked about members 
who passed between 2019 and 2023.  Those members 
included: 
Jerry Lawson, Paul Kriegel, Elsie Zarnowitz, Phil 
Cloward, Corean & Ray Bakke and Miriam Ewing.   
 

Miriam was a member for many years with husband, 
Bob.  Donations were accepted in Miriam’s name and 
were dedicated to the 5th Grade Conservation Tour.  
Purchased were an air horn, “I planted a Ponderosa 
Pine” sticker for each student to take home with their 
tree, and excavator expenses for cleanup at the Seed 
Orchard where the Tour is held.   
 

Phil was a member of the Board when he passed and 
he was recognized with a bench at the East Whatcom 
Regional Resource Center in Maple Falls.  The bench 
was inscribed with:  “In memory of Phil Cloward and 
his love of trees and community.”   
 

Seated on the bench to the left were:  Dean Zender, 
Dick & Jan Vollmer and Jessica & Dan Koehler.  Dan 
and Jessica spearheaded the memorial bench in honor 
of Phil and his contributions to our Chapter, as well as 
the Black Mountain Forestry Center, the community 
where he lived and his tremendous support of “all 
things trees” and the timber industry.   

 
Dan Koehler, was honored for his long service not only to the Chapter 
Board, but also with various events like the 5th Grade Conservation Tour 
and Tree Sale.  Dan was always willing to lend a hand and his carpentry 
expertise.  Lucky for us, even though he’s stepping down from the Board, 
he says he’ll still help with events.  Thanks Dan. 
 
Other Board members present at the Annual Meeting included:  Vice 
President Jan Vollmer, Secretary Jim DeWilde, Treasurer Karen Bellingar 
and Board members - Mary & Jim Green, Conrad Koehn, David New, Lisa 
Tiemersma and Wendy Wefer-Clinton.   

 
 



 
Nominating Committee Report:  The Nominating Committee Report was given and elections were held for 
all four Officer positions (which have one year terms) and two Director positions (which have a three-year 
term).  There were no nominations from the floor.  The Nominating Committee recommendations were 
accepted unanimously.   
 

Officers serving from May 1, 2023 through April 30, 2024 are: 
President – Jan Vollmer, Vice President – Lisa Tiemersma, Treasurer – Jim DeWilde, and Past President – 
Herb Barker.  The Secretary position remains open and Jim has agreed to continue those duties for now.  
Anyone interested in the Secretary position can contact Jim DeWilde at 676-590-2546 for details.   
 

Directors elected to serve from May 1, 2023 through April 30, 2026 are: Conrad Koehn & Ryan Lindsay. 
  

 

Gene Phillips from Washington State Department of Natural 
Resources made a presentation about their Service Forestry 
Program dealing with Forest Resilience.  It’s been a long-
standing program in Eastern Washington and just started last 
year here on the West side.  It’s a combination of a stewardship 
and cost sharing program.   
 

DNR has found that there is more outreach needed to 
landowners, hence the bill that was approved to support this 
program.  There are over 215,000 small landowners who own 
7.9 million acres, but 400,000 of those acres were lost between 
2007 and 20019.   

Cost sharing programs are available for pre-commercial thinning, fire breaks, brush control, slash disposal, 
afforestation, prescription burning and forest management stewardship plans.  If your property has been 
logged and you are addressing requirements from that – this program cannot be used.  They have had 18 
projects approved since last July with the cost sharing being around 40% on the part of DNR.   
 

If interested, go to the DNR webpage where they have a Landowners Assistance Portal or call them at 1-800-
523-TREE (8733).  The cost sharing process includes a field visit, submission of an application, certain 
specifications being laid out, and seeking bids.  They are attempting to make the process as streamlined and 
user friendly as possible.   

 
Dr. Molly Darr, from WSU Extension was our keynote speaker.  Her 
topic was “Insects Are Our Friends.”   
 

She told us only 1 to 3% of insects are considered pests.  The others 
pollinate, aerate soil, add nutrients to the soil and devour pests.   
 

Pollinators (which help plants reproduce) include bees, butterflies, 
moths, wasps, flies and beetles.  19% of butterflies and moths are at 
risk of extinction.  You can help pollinators survive by growing 
pollinator-friendly flowers, providing nesting sites, avoiding pesticides 
at home and spreading the word.   
 

Predators include lady beetles (aka lady bug) who are voracious.  Also 
lacewings, hover flies, yellow jackets and ground beetles.  You can 
help predators by leaving undisturbed areas in your yard.   

 

 



 

 
GRAND PRIZE WINNER 

 
Congratulations to Arnold Theisen, 

winner of the Grand Prize  
of a gas-powered auger  

donated by Board member Jim Green.  
Happy Digging!  

 
 

 
Dan Koehler & Arnold Theisen standing. 

Liz & Mark Wiegand & Jessica Koehler sitting. 

 
Ryan Lindsay and Conrad Koehn 

  

 
Bonnie & Tom Westergreen at near table. 

Gene Phillips and Athena Simons at far table.   

 
Ruth Heft standing on left.   

Past President Pat Mitchell, Marilyn Mitchell  
and Dar New sitting at table.   

 

Thanks for attending:   
 

Karen and Dave Bellingar, Paul Clinton, Molly Darr, Greg & Allie Debruin, Jim & Jody DeWilde, Janet Gilda,  
Mary & Jim Green, Margaret & Scott Hamstra, Ruth Heft, Dan & Jessica Koehler, Conrad Koehn,  

Marilyn & Pat Mitchell, David & Dar New, John & Sharon Reichstein, Ryan Lindsay, Athena Simons, Ken 
Stremler, Arnold Theisen, Lisa, Mark, Cole & Molly Tiermersma, Jerry & Michelle Van Dellen, Jan Vollmer, 

Wendy Wefer-Clinton, Tom & Bonnie Westergreen, Liz & Mark Weigand.   

 


